
Homedale School District #370 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees 

From: Rob Sauer 

Date: 12/5/2018 

Re: Superintendents Board Report 

ISBA Convention 

 Dwayne and I attended the ISBA convention last month in Boise. Dwayne spoke on 

behalf of the resolution to amend the Idaho school age statute to allow flexibility for 

kindergarten preparedness programs. This change if adopted by the legislature and signed 

by the governor would not be compulsory or mandated but allowing local districts to 

address the needs of their students. The resolution passed at the convention and we were 

very well represented by Dwayne during the session.     

 Another resolution of interest is the proposed change to reduce the 2/3 majority vote 

requirement to a simple majority in the event of two board vacancies in order to convene 

in executive session. This resolution passed at the convention and will be pursued by the 

ISBA as a priority during the legislative session.  

 


